
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE:  October 1, 2025 

SUBJECT: Approval of an intergovernmental agreement with the Oregon Health Authority 

to accepting funding of Young Adult Hub Programs 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Move approval of Document No. 2025-957, an intergovernmental agreement with the 

Oregon Health Authority IGA for the funding of Young Adult Hub Programs. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

Oregon Health Authority (OHA) Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) 44300-0026008, 

approved by the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) in February 2024, outlined the 

services, reporting requirements and funding for Community Mental Health, Addiction 

Treatment, Recovery and Prevention, and Problem Gambling Services for Deschutes 

County. The agreement originally covered the period from January 1, 2024, to June 30, 

2025. Amendment 44300-0026008-17, approved by the BOCC on September 24, 2025, 

extended the term and funding for most service elements (SEs) to December 31, 2025. OHA 

is now providing separate agreements for several SEs, including SE 15, Young Adult Hub 

Programs (YAHP). 

 

This IGA outlines the services, reporting requirements, and funding for SE 15 YAHP for the 

period of July 1, 2025 through June 30, 2027. The goal of the funding is to provide YAHP 

services to reach out to, engage, and support extremely distressed and marginalized young 

adults ages 14 through 25 with mental health conditions and connect them to ongoing 

support programs as they strive to meet positive, long-term goals. 

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

$609,875 revenue for the period July 1, 2025, through June 30, 2027. The funding provided 

through this IGA totals $609,875 for the two-year term, which is an increase of $32,580 over 

the previous biennium. 
 

ATTENDANCE:  

Christina De Benedetti, Interim Behavioral Health Program Manager 

Shannon Brister, Interim Behavioral Health Director 

                           


